Selectmen's Meeting November 19, 2008

Vinal Pendexter, Peggi Aspinall, and Nancy Perkins were present for the meeting.

Greg Wilfert of the Sewer District discussed the Public Restrooms at the Oddfellows Hall. The agreement made was that the Town would pay the minimum fee of \$325 annually and any additional costs would be C.A.B.'s responsibility. To minimize the impact on C.A.B., an organization using Thompson Park would pay a predetermined fee for use of the restrooms. Selectmen will discuss the fee amount and relay it to Greg. The Sewer District will discuss the fee at the annual meeting. It was suggested the Strawberry Festival make a donation to the Sewer District for this year.

Minutes, accounts payable and payroll warrants signed.

Motion made to allow Tom Verrill, Rick Reinhard, and Brent Anderson to purchase the sand/salt mixture from the Town at \$20/yard. Seconded and approved.

Motion made to approve use of Pike Hall for the Harvey Reed and Joyce Anderson Benefit concert. Selectmen suggested they make a donation toward the cost of heating the upstairs for the benefit. Seconded and approved.

Quit Claim deeds for the Sewer District liens on Richard Aaron's properties signed by the selectmen.

Quit Claim deed for Claudia Rivard liens 1983 thru 1988 was signed.

801 forms for Mac Gray Services and Heli Modified, Inc. signed.

Motion made to cancel the selectmen's meeting for December 31st. Seconded and approved.

The Narrative of the 2008 Annual Town Audit report submitted by Dennis Mowry was signed.

Nancy spoke with Marcus Baleau of MMA regarding insurance policies for the Town. He will meet with the selectmen to determine coverage needs and pick up copies of our current coverage. A second meeting will be scheduled for his presentation.

Motion made to keep Heli Modified, Inc. rent the same. Seconded and approved.

November 23rd at 9 a.m. set for the selectmen to review and address the current abatement requests.

A background check for a concealed weapons application was signed.

The letter to the snowplowing contractor drafted by Nancy to relay the procedure of addressing complaints/problems was reviewed by the selectmen and will be mailed.

Selectmen's Meeting **November 19, 2008**

In order to receive funds from the Federal Government the fire department and selectmen must have National Incident Management Systems (N.I.M.S.) certification completed. Nancy and Peggi need to schedule their time to complete the IS700 course on the MEMA website. Bob Bohlman of the EMA will attend a selectman's meeting in December to talk with the selectmen about the program.

Motion made to adjourn the meeting.

Vinal Pendexter

Margaret Aspinall

Neucy Perkins